
Principalõs Message: 
 

Thank you Councilor Silver  

We were delighted to invite our local Ipswich City Councilor, Kerry 

Silver, to our school this week. She is a wonderful supporter of our 

school community and contributes regularly to our P&C meetings 

and other events. This week, she kindly donated $2000 towards the 

purchase of a new ride -on mower for the school. You might recall, 

that earlier in the year, both the tractor mower and the ride -on  

mower broke down. A coin challenge was conducted, which saw our    

students raise $1800 over a couple of weeks. The new ride -on should 

be delivered in the next couple of weeks.  
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òWe acknowledge the Traditional Custodians of the land on which we 

work, travel and live. We pay our respects to the Elders, their Ancestors 

and Future Generationsó. 
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Semester One Report Cards  

On Wednesday 21st June,  Semester 1 report cards will be sent home to all Collingwood 

Park State School families.  

As we did last year, we will be sending reports home digitally via email to ensure that all 

families receive their childõs report promptly, in good condition and with the facility to print 

copies for grandparents and for other purposes.  

The report cards will be sent to the email that is currently on school file, so if you have a 

new email address that the school wouldnõt be aware of, please contact the office to rectify 

this as soon as possible. It is very important that we have your correct email address so that 

you receive your childõs report card. 

The reporting system automatically prints out reports for those children that do not have a 

home email address. In this instance, a paper copy will be sent home with your child on 

Wednesday 21st June.  

As there is a huge volume of reports being emailed out through the One School application 

all at the same time, there may be a delay of up to 12 hours. Do not be concerned if you    

receive one childõs report card hours before you receive their siblingsõ. Please remember to 

check your junk box as they are emailed from the application and not directly from the 

school.  

 

Respect our Staff, Respect our School  

At our school issues continually arise with children, either between other children or how an 

issue has been resolved at school. The Respect Our Staff, Respect Our School campaign 

aims to create safer and more respectful communities in Queensland state schools. The 

campaign is part of the Queensland Government's commitment to tackle the issue of         

violence and continue to provide a safe and supportive learning environment for all students 

and school staff. We all have different beliefs, expectations and experiences, so there are    

inevitably going to be times where conflicts or disagreements occur in schools. How we han-

dle those conflicts can make a significant difference to the learning and development of our 

students and the positive environments we aim to foster. The safety of our students and staff 

is the number one priority and everyone in the community plays a part in ensuring learning 

environments are safe.   Parents/caregivers are not  to approach other peopleõs children to 

chastise them for any actions. If you have a concern about your child and another student, 

please contact me, rather than trying to resolve the issue, either through contact with a 

child or the childõs parent.  All members of the community are encouraged to work together 

to prevent abuse and violence.   Please read the parent and families fact sheet at this 

link.  http://education.qld.gov.au/schools/pdfs/resolving -issues -school -fact -sheet.pdf   

 

Farewell Pam Lawley  

Today, we said goodbye to one of our longer serving teacher aides, Pam Lawley. Pam has 

been working at our school for the past 23 years and with Education Queensland for 24 

years. Over that time, she has been totally committed to working with our students to       

ensure their success. She has worked tirelessly and has always taken on anything asked of 

her ð attending sporting events, organizing and running our math/science room,  working as 

http://education.qld.gov.au/schools/pdfs/resolving-issues-school-fact-sheet.pdf
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 2017 Premierõs Reading Challenge Requirements 

The Premier's Reading Challenge is an annual state -wide    initia-

tive for both state and non -state schools up to Year 9 and aims to 

improve literacy and  encourage children to engage in reading 

for pleasure and learning . Educational research tells us that stu-

dents who read more, do better at school.  

 

The reading period for Prep - Year 6 students is Monday 15 May ð 

Friday, 25 August. Individual reading record sheets can be collect-

ed from Mrs Harrington, the Premierõs Reading Challenge co-ordinator.  

Students who successfully complete  the challenge will have their efforts recognised through 

the receipt of a Certificate of Achievement  signed by the Premier of Queensland.  

 

STUDENT REQUIREMENTS  

For a student to successfully complete the Premier's Reading Challenge they must read or ex-

perience the number of books indicated in the table below.  N.B Students are encouraged to 

select a range of fiction and non -fiction books suited to their reading ability. Books se-

lected can be from the classroom, school or council library or from your home library.  

 
Glenys Harrington ð  
Teacher Librarian/ Premierõs Reading Challenge co-ordinator.  

Year level  Number of books  

Prep - Year 2  

Read  or experience  20 books . Experiencing a book can include 
classroom or at home activities such as shared reading, listen-
ing and reading along with a book, or being read to.  

N.B. Home Readers are not to be used  

Years 3 - 4  Read 20 books independently  

Years 5 - 9  

Read 15 books independently   The  requirement for Year 5 and 6 
students to read 15 books rather than 20 books acknowledges 
that older students are likely to select longer, more complex 
books that may take them longer to read.  

2017 Premierõs Reading Challenge 
 

a Prep teacher aide (although a lot of her work had been with older students), doing bus duty 

(and you know how stressful that can be!). She is an amazing cook, and I always looked     

forward to any treats she brought in to share. She was also our union representative from 

United Voice and member of our Local Consultative Committee. We honour her and the work 

she has done. Sadly, she is retiring due to ill health. We will miss her and never forget the 

positive impact she has had on so many of our students and staff.  

 

Pitch to Post ð Wednesday 21 June, 9.00am to 11.00am  

Athletics Carnival Days τ Monday 19th June, 9.00 ñ11.00am and 22nd June, 9.00am to 

3.00pm  

Meridee CuthillðPrincipal  
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Deputy Principal News 
   Kidsõ STEM Convention 

Research identifies that students in the Middle Years (Years 
5 ð 9) often become disengaged in STEM subjects (Science, 

Technology, Engineering and Mathematics); deciding,      
consciously or otherwise, that STEM subjects are not for 
them. Unfortunately, this is a time when they are also      

beginning to form opinions about future career choices.    
Demand for STEM graduates in the workforce continues to 
increase and yet fewer Australians are currently enrolled in 

STEM fields of study than in comparable countries.   

 

The Kidsõ STEM Convention began in 2007, growing out of the determination of a group 
of Brisbane teachers to increase levels of engagement in STEM subjects within their 
schools. Since then, The Kidsõ STEM Convention has offered an annual opportunity for 

Metropolitan Queensland State School students in Years 5 ð 9 to broaden their 
knowledge in Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics, by participating in a 

three ð part learning experience which includes:  

 

Inspiration : A student conference at UQ with eminent Keynote speakers and ôhands 

onõ workshops 

Investigation : School -based, extended inquiry investigations (8 weeks)  

Celebration : A Forum at Queensland Academy of Science, Maths and Technology 

(QASMT) where students showcase their investigative projects and awards are pre-

sented in each of seven award categories  

 

The Kidsõ STEM Convention is highly regarded by the Queensland Department of Educa-
tion, evidenced by being a state finalist in the Showcase for Excellence Awards in 2009 

and 2011 and being shortlisted for the 2012 State Finals.  

 

Iõm very pleased to announce that sixteen CPSS students in Year 5 and Year 6 will repre-

sent our school in the Kidsõ STEM Convention, 2017, supported by Mr Powell, Miss But-
terworth and myself. We look forward to working with these students and reporting to 

you about their progress next term.  

 

Other CPSS students will also be engaged in STEM challenges in Term 3. Science week 

is re -branded, this year, to include Technology, Engineering and Mathematics with lots 

of exciting things planned to engage all  CPSS students in STEM.  

 

Bellbird State Secondary College Official Opening  
I had the pleasure of attending the official opening of Bellbird State Secondary College   

  on Wednesday. It was an honour to be present at this special occasion and great to  

     catch up with some of our past students who are enjoying being the first students       

   at this brand new school!  Jill Rutland  -  Deputy Principal 
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OSHC NEWS 
The school holidays are nearly here again. It is an exciting time for us at OSHC as we get 

to deliver an amazing vacation care program for the local community. Our program is now 

available and will be sent home and displayed around the school in the next week. Our 

program is available to all children from prep to grade 7 attending a school within Australia. 

With the child care benefit and child care rebate the vacation care program could be much 

more affordable than you think. If you have any enquiries in relation to the vacation care 

program or our before or after school care programs please feel free to contact us anytime 

on (07) 3381 4317 or email us at cpss-oshc@outlook.com. 

Arts and crafts are a huge part of what we do at OSHC and the children have the opportuni-

ty present their masterpieces at local shows and competitions. Between the Ipswich and 

Brookfield shows the Collingwood Park OSHC children picked up a total of 11 awards this 

year including four firsts.  

As a part of our healthy eating focus, last month we made another kids favourite, sausage 

rolls. We used lean beef mince which is a much healthier alternative to the common ingre-

dient, sausage mince. The mix also contained heaps of hidden vegetables for those grow-

ing bodies. The sausage rolls were a hit and all of the children commented on how deli-

cious they were.  

To help promote healthy eating at home with your family we thought we would share our 

recipe for healthy sausage rolls with you.  

Beef and veggie sausage rolls 

Ingredients: 6 sheets puff pastry at room temp; 1 kg premium beef mince; 2 brown onions, 

finely diced; 2 carrots, peeled and grated; 2 zucchinis, grated; 1 bag of baby spinach leaves 

and kale, cut finely; 1 teaspoon mixed herbs; 1 tablespoon tomato paste; 1/2 teaspoon 

cracked black pepper; 2 eggs, lightly whisked; and 2 tsps milk for glazing. Optional: You 

can also cheese them up by adding some grated cheese (not so healthy but very delicious). 

 

Instructions: 

Combine all the ingredients except the puff pastry and milk and mix until well combined. 

Working with one sheet of pastry at a time cut each square sheet of pastry in half to create 

two rectangles. Place a large sausage of the meat mixture across the full length of each 

rectangle of pastry. 

Wrap the pastry around the sausage you have made until the two ends of pastry meet and 

overlap a little. If you cannot get them to meet you may need to make your sausage a little 

bit smaller. Gently press the pastry together at the join. Using a sharp knife, cut the log into 

5 sausage rolls. 

Bake immediately after brushing with milk at 200 degrees for approx 20 minutes or until 

pastry is golden. 

Freeze: put the rolls well spaced on a baking tray and freeze until solid then move to con-

tainers. Bake from the freezer at 210 degrees, brushing first with milk. Bake for approx 20-

25 minutes, or until the pastry is golden. 

ENJOY! 

Your OSHC team, 

Louise, Heather, Julie, Talisha and Elisha.  
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Email us:cpss -pnc -admin@bigpond.com    
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Watch this space  

 
 

 

aƻǾƛŜκaǳǎƛŎŀƭ 5ƛǎŎƻð Friday 17th June 

                                      Tickets on sale June 8th 

 

CǊŜŜ 5ǊŜǎǎ 5ŀȅ ð Friday 23rd June gold coin donation ð 

money raised on this day is going towards purchasing a new 

BBQ. 
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